



#### QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER

EDITION I 2020

To All our Brothers §
Sisters In Christ
We hope that you are all doing well during this time.
This is certainly a different start to the year. Many of us have been in isolation and not able to leave our communities, except to get essentials needed.

We have found that we have had to step outside the box with reaching out to the Indigenous people in this Nation with the Word of God. God has put it on our hearts to do live streaming via Facebook every Sunday evening and Wednesday evening at 6pm.

Sunday evening has been more of a church service, whilst Wednesday evening is a devotional/bible study. We have found that God has taken this far and wide. We have reached out to the communities of Point Pearce, Coober Pedy and some of the surrounding communities.

We have even reached up to Darwin and some of the communities in the Northern Territory as well as to Cairns. We have also had some people from Canada and England come on. We just praise God that He is taking His Word out to people through this live streaming.

We will be continuing the live streaming even after the restrictions are eased and church buildings are once again opened.

We thank you for all your support in what we are doing to reach out to the Indigenous people in this nation.

God Bless you all. Pastor Grant & Kim Hay



# **Prison Ministry**

Due to the COVID-19 the prisons have been shut down and I have been unable to go in.

We are hoping that in the next couple of months as the restrictions ease that we will once again be able to go back into the prisons.

Ps Grant Hay



'The Sovereign Lord has filled me with His Spirit. He has chosen me and sent me to bring Good News to the poor, to heal the broken-hearted, to announce release to the captives, and freedom to those in prison."

Isaiah 61:1 (GNB)

## What's Been Happening in 2020

At this moment we have no outreaches or speaking at any churches planned due to the COVID-19.

All our outreaches and speaking engagements that were arranged have been cancelled. We are hoping that we will be able to do some towards the end of the year.

We have been reaching out to many of the Indigenous people here in this nation via our live streaming through Facebook on Sunday and Wednesday evenings.

It has been amazing where God has taken this so far. We are reaching out to many of the communities throughout this state—South Australia. We have also reached up in Northern Territory and Queensland as well.

We also have someone from Canada who comes on every week.

We are going to continue the live streaming, even after all the restrictions have eased as we believe that God wants us to continue to reach out to those that cannot get to church or a connect/bible study group as they are in remote areas.



We also starting an Indigenous Smart Recovery Program for those who have addictions, substance abuse, eating disorders, anxiety, rejection etc. This will hopefully be commencing in the next month.

If you would like us to come and share at your church once all the restrictions are eased please contact us on: reception.byac@gmail.com or 08 8825 3598.

We would love to come and share what is happening in the ministry with your church congregation.



# ACC National Indigenous Conference 2019 "Garulbu (Together)" 7th & 8th September 2019



















### **PRAYER & PRAISE POINTS**



BARNI YUNGUDDJA
MINISTRIES AUSTRALIA
PO BOX 456/
MOONTA'SA 5558

Phone: 08.8825.3598
Email:
eception.byac@gmail.com
Website:
www.by-ac.org





- Please pray as we reach out to the Indigenous people in this nation through our live streaming and believe that we will see salvations, healings and people set free.
- Let's continue to pray that this epidemic of COVID-19 will ease and that we will all be able to step into the new season that God has for us.
- Pray for all the people, churches and other organisation's that have been supporting us during 2019 through prayer and donations.
- Please pray for all the Aboriginal communities in South Australia—that we will see a decrease in alcohol, drugs and violence and that we will see the Spirit of God flow through theses communities and that the people are touched, saved and their whole lives transformed as they follow God.
- We give thanks and praise to all the people, churches and organisation's that support and have supported us such as Unlimited Life Church, Engage Church and All Saints Anglican Church. We have been greatly blessed by all your support.

Thank you and God bless you all!!!

## What Is Coming Up in 2020

At this stage we have no scheduled outreaches or speaking enwhere and what dates we will be speaking when restrictions are eased and church buildings are once again opened. If you would like to catch us through live streaming you like our Facebook Page (www.facebook.com/pg/ barniyunggudja). We would love to have you join with us. You can also go to our website (www.by-ac.org) to check out what we are doing also. If you are interested in any further information in regards to this ministry or you would like to support us in some way please do not hesitate to contact us on reception.byac@gmail.com or via

At this stage we have no scheduled outreaches or speaking engagements. We will inform you of where and what dates we will be speaking when restrictions are

Once again thank you for your support, interest and prayers for this vital ministry. We look forward to continuing our partnering with you for the rest of 2020.